WACCRA Board Meeting DRAFT
February 12, 2021
Via Zoom

Attendees:  
Board: Nickie Askov, Rick Baugh, Carlos Caguiat, Cassandra Carothers, Monica Clement, Donna Kristaponis, Judy Love, Natalie Siegel
Officers and Committee Chairs: Allan Affleck, Task Force Chair, Jim Crim, Treasurer, Susan Dillon, Membership Chair

CCRC Coordinators:  Robert Pringle, Tom Sakata, Barry Witham
Guests: Elizabeth Fullinwider

President Donna Kristaponis called the meeting to order at 10 AM.
• Minutes:  The minutes from the January 8, 2021 meeting were approved by consent with two editorial corrections.
• Treasurer’s Report for January:  The report was approved by consent.
OLD BUSINESS:

• Membership Update: Susan Dillon reported that renewals at Horizon House, Mirabella, and Skyline were in the mid-60 percent.  Emerald Heights, Parkshore, and Timber Ridge were at mid-70 percent.  Since March 1 is the deadline for renewal, we should work hard for renewals and new members.  Several recruitment strategies were shared.  Even if a resident does not renew, they will still receive the WACCRA newsmails.
• Website Enhancements:  Monica Clement reported that 54 pages of updates had been sent to the three reviewers for comments and suggested revisions.  Cassandra Carothers and Natalie Siegel both spoke highly of the updates that they had reviewed.
• Initiating Commitment to CCRC Practices:  Donna reported on a joint effort at Horizon House that will involve Cassandra, Donna, Allan Affleck, Deb Murphy (Leading Age WA), Kevin McFeely (Chair of Executive Directors of Leading Age), and the ED at Horizon House.  Several others reported on activities at Timber Ridge, Skyline, and Mirabella.  Donna has received requests for the document from Illinois, Florida, California, New Mexico, Pennsylvania, and Oregon (Portland).
Mediation Update:  Donna reported that mediation will be delayed until late March.  Two legislative issues of importance to Leading Age concern budget and healthcare which are the bulk of the legislative agenda in this session.
Update on Status of HB 1218:  Donna reported that the bill is now out of committee and is expected to pass in the House.  It provides for a designated family member to serve as a single point of contact to receive updates about a nursing home patient.

Presidents’ Roundtable Additions:  Rick and Donna presented their efforts to identify the Resident Council presidents at CCRCs that have not previously been part of WACCRA or the Roundtable.  They are all being invited to attend the March 5 Roundtable.  In discussing WACCRA with newcomers, we need to stress the three-fold mission:  Education, Collaboration, and Advocacy. A suggested agenda for the meeting is how are the various CCRC moving towards more normal life as a result of vaccines and a legislative update.  Rick and Nickie are coordinating the group.

Discussion of the NaCCRA Document:  CCRCs from 2010 to 2019—A Missed Opportunity:  A lively discussion occurred about non-profit vs. for-profit and Type A vs. Type B CCRCs.  Another concern was the CCRC model vs. the monthly rental which seems to be growing.  Since WACCRA wants all CCRCs to thrive, we should offer our assistance to Leading Age’s Cabinet in charge of CCRCs (Kevin McFeely).  We need to gather more data before moving ahead with possibly appointing a task force to brainstorm ideas.
NEW BUSINESS

• E and O Insurance:  Donna asked us to consider authorizing the Treasurer to seek additional bids for E and O insurance, also approving the lowering of the amount of insurance from $3M to $1M.  Jim Crim will consider what is being covered rather than necessarily taking the lowest bid.  It is also possible that he may seek a reduced level of coverage with the same company. Motion was passed by consent authorizing these actions.
• Nurse Licensure Compact (SB 5247):  Donna reported that the bill did not move out of Committee due to the opposition of the Nursing Association.  
• Items from the Board:  

· 3rd Edition of the Consumer Guide, which will include the Commitment to CCRC Practices, will be posted on the WACCRA website after Rick makes further editorial changes.  Rick thanked everyone who contributed to the Guide making it a very useful document especially to those who are contemplating a move to a CCRC.
· Rick is archiving all of WACCRA’s 2020 documents on WACCRA’s Google Drive.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:00.  Next meeting is March 12, 10:00-12:00, by Zoom.
Respectfully submitted:  Nickie Askov, Secretary
